
From: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2024 12:08 PM 
To: Angelica Nippard <ANippard@gordonlegal.com.au> 
Cc: Nick White <nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au>; Nigel Ward (ACCI 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter <Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Penelope 
Parker <PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Mia Pantechis 
<MPantechis@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Larissa Harrison 
<Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>; Reeves, Stephen <Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au>; 
Besemeres, Clare <Clare.Besemeres@ags.gov.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au>; 
Vermeesch, Paul <Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au>; Kate.Plowman@minterellison.com; 
Bernadette McCabe <bernadette.mccabe@minterellison.com>; 
Zara.Dwyer@minterellison.com 
Subject: RE: Re Applications by the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation to vary the 
Nurses Award 2020 (AM2021/63 and AM2024/11) 

 

OFFICIAL 

 

Dear Ms Nippard,  

 

I confirm the Expert Panel will separately have access to the ANMF’s submissions of 10 May 
2024. They will also be able to access other material filed in relation to the aged care industry 
work value case if need be. The digital hearing book will not be altered at this late stage. 

 

 

Edrea Venal (she/her)  

Associate to Justice Hatcher, President  

Member Support Team, Tribunal Support Branch 

 

T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au 

Level 11, Terrace Tower 

80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 

In the Sydney office on Tuesdays (usually!) 

 

s 
%2%° 
Fair Work 

Commission 

Fair Work Commission 
Australia's national workplace relations tribunal 

mailto:chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au


 

At the Fair Work Commission we respect and celebrate the diversity of our communities and we 
are committed to creating a safe and welcoming space for all. 

We acknowledge that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to Country and pay 
our respects to their Elders past and present. This email was sent from Gadigal land. 

 

Important: This message may contain private or confidential information. If you think this email 
was sent to you by mistake, please immediately notify the sender and delete all copies of the 
email from your system. Please refer to our privacy policy for more information on how we 
collect and handle personal information. 

 

From: Angelica Nippard <ANippard@gordonlegal.com.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2024 12:21 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Nick White <nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au>; Nigel Ward (ACCI 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter <Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Penelope 
Parker <PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Mia Pantechis 
<MPantechis@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Larissa Harrison 
<Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>; Reeves, Stephen <Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au>; 
Besemeres, Clare <Clare.Besemeres@ags.gov.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au>; 
Vermeesch, Paul <Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au>; Kate.Plowman@minterellison.com; 
Bernadette McCabe <bernadette.mccabe@minterellison.com>; 
Zara.Dwyer@minterellison.com 
Subject: Re Applications by the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation to vary the Nurses 
Award 2020 (AM2021/63 and AM2024/11) 

 

Dear Associate, 

 

I refer to the digital hearing book available on the Commission’s website for AM2021/63, 
AM2024/11 — Applications by ANMF to vary the Nurses Award 2020 [MA000034]— work value 
case — nurses and midwives. 

 

We note that the ANMF expressly referred to its submissions of 10 May 2024 regarding operative 
date and phasing in (see attached) by letter dated 18 July 2024 to the chambers of Hatcher J. 
The letter of 18 July 2024 is included in the digital hearing book at 287. 

 

We respectfully request that the ANMF submissions of 10 May 2024 also be included in the 
digital hearing book.  

HEX. 
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Yours sincerely, 

 

Angelica Nippard (she/her) 

Lawyer – Industrial & Employment Law 

 

Level 22, 181 William Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

T: +61 (3) 9603 3053 

F: +61 (3) 9603 3050 

E: anippard@gordonlegal.com.au  

W: www.gordonlegal.com.au  

 

This email and any attachments are confidential and may contain privileged information or 
protected by copyright. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not disclose, print, or use 
this email or any attachments. If you have received this message in error, please notify the 
sender immediately and delete it from your system. 

Gordon Legal does not accept liability for any loss or damage (whether direct, indirect, 
consequential, or economic) however caused, and whether by negligence or otherwise, which 
may result directly or indirectly from this email or any attachments (including as a result of your 
failure to scan this email for viruses or as a result of interference or unauthorised access during 
communication). In any event, our liability is limited to the cost of re-supplying this 
communication. 

Cyber Security Warning: We take cyber security seriously. Please call us to verify our bank 
account details verbally before transferring money. 

 

We acknowledge the Traditional Owners and Custodians of the Wurundjeri people of the 
Kulin Nation where this email comes from, and all Traditional Owners of Country, as we 
pay our respect to their Elders past and present.  

 

 

Gordon 
Legal 

TsPR60MAL 

mailto:anippard@gordonlegal.com.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gordonlegal.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CChambers.Hatcher.J%40fwc.gov.au%7Ccefad0168d25423f039008dcd78ae55b%7C7f039f5b4e124790af98c9f21a9f2603%7C0%7C0%7C638622238761711825%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=w5KXln0netob84wNqIFLcX1NXdb%2Fz2jRaINTrPdy%2Bzc%3D&reserved=0

